
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 2nd September 2019
1. Present – Martin Robinson,  Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Heather Rodgers, Marion Codd, Tim Pritt, Amanda Foster.

2. Apologies – Roger Plank.
3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

              The minutes were agreed.
4. Matters Arising
A new recycling bin is now in place.

       5.   Treasurer's Report

Income in August was a very healthy £2,349 - outgoings were £1,274 giving a surplus of £1075.

We have managed to increase our Cash and Reserves in 2019 by £5,904 (being the profit ytd).

Note however, we are now seeing big invoices coming through in September (£4,244 so far)

Therefore a surplus of £2,863, giving a year to date surplus of £4,199.

We have £7,759 in the current account and £20,151 in the Reserve fund.

All in order ready for the big bills to come.

6. Bookings
Thanks were expressed to Marion for standing in when John was away. There were no bookings for 2 weeks so that repairs and maintenance work could be carried out.

The Halls are busy until Christmas and weekends are fully booked.

The free trial for the online booking system is due to expire, but can be purchased  when we're ready.

7.  Hirers' Feedback/Comments
None received.                                                                                                                                                                                  

8. Maintenance and Renewals
A carbon monoxide alarm has been fitted in the kitchen.

3 further broken windows (possibly done by an air gun) in the Lawrence Hall will be replaced by Sheffield Windows at a cost of £195. After discussion about how the windows were broken, Heather said she would check whether the security cameras at the Pool also cover the Hall.

Hallamshire Heating have again replaced the valves under warranty. Greg has found a different valve which should be better at a cost of £700-£800 plus fitting. It was agreed to go ahead.

The brambles to the rear of the Halls have been cleared and it was discovered that the trees and boundary fence need attention. It was decided to write to Andrew Clark at Roslyn Road and ask him to contribute to the costs, as he had a few years ago. Brian agreed to meet him at the site to discuss what is needed. Heather agreed to try to find a current address for Mr. Clark.

The rat problem is still under discussion, but as building work is due to be started at the Pool it was decided to ask the Parish Council to coordinate the response to the problem and that the Memorial Hall would contribute to the cost
9. Correspondence
Correspondence from RAD about free cyber security training has been forwarded to the committee. John and Martin plan to attend.
10. A.O.B.
Heather found a document in Hathersage Historical Society archives showing the Memorial Hall was opened on 19th October 1929. It was agreed to try and provide some information to be printed in the Parish magazine to publicize the fact. (Deadline 10th September for October issue). Heather agreed to ask Hilary Bull for information from the archives.

Martin agreed to speak to  Rob Hall about a banner to place on the Hall. There will be a play taking place on the week of the 90th anniversary.

The hope was expressed that Mick Sykes and Pip Fisher would attend future meetings.

Date of next meeting -  
Monday 4th November at 7.30pm.
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